McGILL UNIVERSITY MONTREAL.

SCHOOL OF COMMERCE,
OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR

April 11th, 1921.

Sir Arthur Currie, Principal McGill University.

Dear Mr. Principal: -

I have been considering the letter sent to you by Mr. W. Mortensen in relation to the establishment of a practical financial course in McGill.

We have been treating these financial matters in our Extension Courses as a part of the work in Higher Accountancy, and next year the subject will be covered in some way or other in the lectures given by Mr. Clapperton or Mr. Thompson. We could, however, give a course exclusively dealing with Corporation Finance if we were certain that it would appeal to a sufficient number of students to make it pay.

I shall take the matter up with other members of our department and with the Extension Committee.

Yours very truly,
Robert L. Sugars

Director-Secretary.